
Press release – MEPs adopt Technical
Support Instrument to speed up post-
COVID-19 recovery

The regulation adopted by Plenary on Tuesday, with 540 votes in favour, 75
against and 77 abstentions outlines how the Technical Support Instrument
(TSI) will support economic recovery after and beyond the COVID-19 pandemic
by promoting economic, social and territorial cohesion as well as digital and
green transitions including biodiversity and implementation of climate
targets. The reforms supported by the instrument should effectively address
the challenges identified in the adopted country-specific recommendations.

Specific objectives and actions

The TSI will assist national authorities in preparing, amending, implementing
and revising their national plans. The text sets out a list of key actions to
be carried out, such as digitalisation of administrative structures and
public services, in particular healthcare, education or the judiciary,
creating policies to help people retrain for the labour market and building
resilient care systems and coordinated response capabilities. A single online
public repository managed by the European Commission will provide information
on the actions that fall under the TSI.

TSI budget and implementation

The TSI will have a budget of €864 million over the period 2021-2027 (in
current prices). In order to receive technical support, such as expertise
related to policy change or to prepare strategies and reform roadmaps, a
member state has to submit a request to the Commission by 31 October,
outlining the policy areas it will focus on. To ensure resources are readily
available and that there is an immediate response in urgent or unforeseen
circumstances, up to 30% of the yearly allocation should be reserved for

http://www.government-world.com/press-release-meps-adopt-technical-support-instrument-to-speed-up-post-covid-19-recovery/
http://www.government-world.com/press-release-meps-adopt-technical-support-instrument-to-speed-up-post-covid-19-recovery/
http://www.government-world.com/press-release-meps-adopt-technical-support-instrument-to-speed-up-post-covid-19-recovery/


special measures.

Next steps

Once Council has also formally approved the regulation, it will enter into
force one day after its publication in the Official Journal of the EU. There
is going to be a transitional period for actions initiated before 31 December
2020, which will be governed by the Structural Reform Support Programme
(2017-2020) until their completion.

https://eur-lex.europa.eu/legal-content/EN/TXT/?uri=CELEX:32017R0825

